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March 8, 2022 

DIVISION MEMORANDUM 

No. 69, s. 2022 

 

CONDUCT OF THE 2022 1st QUARTER NATIONWIDE SIMULTANEOUS 

EARTHQUAKE DRILL (NSED) 

 

To: Assistant Schools Division Superintendent 

CID Chief 

OIC – SGOD Chief 

School Heads/ OICs (Public ES, IS, JHS and SHS) 

All Others Concerned 

 

1. Pursuant to Memorandum No. 21, s. 2022 of the National Disaster Risk Reduction and 

Management Council titled “Conduct of the CY 2022  Quarterly Nationwide 

Simultaneous Earthquake Drill (NSED),” OUA Memo 00-0222-017 titled 

“Reiteration of Participation to the 2022 1st Quarter NSED Activities,” and Regional 

Memorandum No. 120, s. 2022 titled “Participation in the  2022 1st Quarter 

Nationwide Simultaneous Earthquake Drill (NSED) Activities,” this Office enjoins   
all SDO Offices and public schools to participate in the conduct of the  1st Quarter 

Nationwide Simultaneous Earthquake Drill (NSED) on March 10, 2022.  

 

2. With the limitation set by the IATF regarding the conduct of gathering, NSED 

exercises requiring physical interaction, particularly evacuation drills are 

suspended. However, all DepEd personnel and learners are enjoined to 

simultaneously practice “DROP, COVER and HOLD”. Other activities such as 

orientation and discussion of the earthquake and health protocols are also 

encouraged. 

3. All schools are required to submit report using the form  at  

https://bit.ly/LuzonSchools1Q  on or before March 23, 2022. 

4. Those with inquiries, please contact Mr. Josephus Perseus B. Banaag, Project 

Development Officer II, at (046) 419-8450 local 218 or email to 

josephusperseus.banaag@deped.gov.ph or Christian Gabriel C. Ynieto, Nurse II, at  

christiangabriel.ynieto@deped.gov.ph  and (046) 419-8450 local 225 . 

 

5. Immediate and wide dissemination of this Memorandum is earnestly desired. 

 

 

ROSEMARIE D. TORRES, CESO V 

                        Schools Division Superintendent 
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Enclosure:  As stated 

Reference:  As stated 

 

To be indicated in the Perpetual Index  

under the following subject:  

 

SAFETY EDUCATION 

 

 












